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May 11, 2021 

Angie Cathrae 
Director of Legislative Services/ Clerk 
Town of South Bruce Peninsula 
Box310 
315 George Street 
Wiarton, ON NOH 2T0 

Re: Lottery Licensing to Assist Small Organizations 

Please be advised that at a recent meeting held on May 10, 2021 Gore Bay Council reviewed your letter 
requesting support in lobbying the Ministry of the Attorney General to implement an additional level of 
licensing to permit small organizations to hold fundraisers that support our communities and 
organizations. 

The Town of Gore Bay, being a small community, agrees that small organizations are the foundation of 
rural Ontario with their countless hours of volunteerism. We feel that they should be entitled to a lottery 
license if the proceeds benefit the community. 

The Corporation of the Town of Gore Bay fully supports your efforts. Please find attached a certified true 
copy of Resolution No. 15054 indicate the Town of Gore Bay's support. 

Yours truly, 

Incorporated 1890 

Stasia Carr, 
CAO/Clerk 
Encl. 
SC/pf 

CC: All Ontario Municipalities 
Ministry of Alcohol and Gaming 



THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF GORE BAY 

RESOLUTION NUMBER 15054 

Moved by Kevin Woestenenk Second by Leeanne Woestenenk 

THAT the Town of Gore Bay send a letter of support to the Town of South Bruce Peninsula lobbying 
the Ministry of the Attorney General to consider an additional level of lottery licensing to assist small 
organizations In rural communities that do not have nonprofit or charitable status; 

FURTHER a copy of this resolution be circulated to the Ministry for Alcohol and Gaming In Ontario and 
to all other Ontario municipalities. carried 

carried 

TiilS IS A CERTIFIED TRUE COPY 
OF RESOLUTION NUMBER 15054 
ADOPTED BY COUNCIL ON 
May 10, 2021 

Stasia Carr 
CAO/Clerk 


